

www.transportation.ky.gov/

Matthew G. Bevin Governor

Greg Thomas Secretary

MEMORANDUM

TO: Rachel Mills, P.E.

Director, Division of Construction Procurement

FROM: Paul Looney, P.E.

Deputy State Highway Engineer

DATE: September 1, 2017

SUBJECT: Pike County

US 460

Russell Fork Bridge

12-263.67

Based on recent unit bid prices on Cabinet projects of similar scope, the most recent estimate on this project has significantly exceeded the 6-Yr Highway Plan budget. In order to reduce the cost of this project, the Cabinet has made the decision to reduce the width of the west bound bridge typical section. Span arrangements will remain unchanged, though substructure dimensions may be altered. The letting will be moved to March 16, 2018 and the Special Note for the Alternative Technical Concept Process, including the schedule, has been revised accordingly. A new typical section for the west bound structure will be provided as soon as it is developed.

